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Local Advisory Council (LAC) 
Executive Session Minutes 

Tuesday, November 29, 2022 
9:00 am – 10:00 am 

 
LAC Member Attendance 
 
District One Andre Bryant Present 

District Two Tamara Perrin Present 

District Three James Jones Present 

District Four Tammy Black Absent 
District Five Sabrina Simmons Present 

District Six Yvonne Roundtree Present 
District Seven Faye Chennault Present 

DAAA Rick Spivey Present 

DAAA Anita Owen Absent 
 

This was a virtual meeting.  Seven of Nine LAC members were in attendance and 

four administrative staff members attended. 

Call to Order 

Andre Bryant, LAC Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:02 am 

Opening Remarks/LAC Chairman 

Mr. Bryant thanked everyone for taking time to attend the Executive Session 

meeting. 

Approval of the August 16, 2022 Minutes 

A motion was made by Sabrina Simmons to approve the minutes. Motion was 

seconded by Tamara Perrin.  All were in favor. The motion was carried. 

Approval of the November 15, 2022 Minutes 
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A motion was made by Tamara Perrin to approve the minutes with the correction.  

Yvonne Roundtree seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  The motion was 

carried. 

2023 Accessibility Plan Approval 

A motion was made by Sabrina Simmons to approve the 2023 Accessibility Plan. 

Motion was seconded by Tamara Perrin. All were in favor.  Motion carried. 

LAC Member Comments 

Andre Bryant requested the LAC members return his phone call to ensure the 

board is prepared for the meetings.   

Sabrina Simmons suggested that the chairperson put together a committee to 

look over the current LAC Bylaws and make updates.  Andre Bryant, Sabrina 

Simmons, Tamara Perrin, and Faye Chennault-Johnson volunteered for the Bylaws 

Committee.   

Sabrina Simmons suggested that DDOT should have a voucher program where the 

disabled and senior citizens could use the voucher to pay for rides to and from 

their destinations on ride-shares and taxis. 

Faye Chennault asked about the status of the New Freedom program. Alicia 

Miller, Compliance Manager, stated there was no new information to report at 

this time. 

Tamara Perrin made a motion for the LAC Members be given a copy of DDOT’s 

fixed route and paratransit complaints to ensure complaints are being addressed.  

Yvonne Roundtree seconded the motion.  Motion was carried.   

Next meeting Tuesday, February 21, 2023. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tamara Perrin and Yvonne 
Roundtree seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:58 am. 

Respectfully submitted by: 
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Lakenya Sheffield – DDOT’s ADA Coordinator 

Andre Bryant – LAC Chairman 


